

request-857143-b978f30b@whatdotheyknow.com

FOI ref: 5932

Trust Offices
Watford General Hospital
Vicarage Road
Watford
WD18 0HB
westherts.foi@nhs.net

Tel: 01923 436362

25 May 2022

Dear Sir or Madam

Your Freedom of Information request, which was received on 26 April 2022, is copied below with our response.

Please provide the following information relating to hospital redevelopment

1) We are referring to the letter sent from Deputy CEO Helen Brown to Dacorum Borough Council in response to a request by Dacorum Borough councils "Health in Dacorum" meeting on the 8th of Dec 2021 to conduct a cost comparison between building on a clear site vs in Watford. The communication shows the date of 26th of January 2022, but at the next Health in Dacorum meeting on the 1st of March 2022, the letter had not been received by the committee and the trusts communications director was unable to confirm whether the letter had been sent. As a result the matter cannot be discussed until their next meeting on the 8th of June a whole 6 months since the point was raised.

Please provide a copy of the document together with evidence of the date the communication was sent to Dacorum Borough council by means of (but not only) email audit log or other electronic methods. Please also provide evidence of the PDF files creation date.

Response: Please see attached the letter, which we understand was previously shared with the committee members. The letter was sent by standard post so there is no record of when it was. There is no pdf because the letter was posted, Metadata from the Word document showing when it was created is attached as appendix 1.

2) Please provide a copy of the document entitled "New and better buildings in the shortest possible time" given to the health secretary at the meeting on the 11th of April in the Westminster.

https://www.westhertshospitals.nhs.uk/newsandmedia/mediareleases/2022/april/westminstervisit.asp

Response: Please see attached.

3) Please provide a copy of all cost estimates known to the trust to build on a clear site both prior to the approval of the Strategic outline case on the 1st of October 2020 and since then.

Response: Any cost estimates that relate to building on a clear site available on the trust's <u>website</u>. In particular, page 15: section 5 of the <u>Analysis of Outline Case</u>.

Chair: Phil Townsend Chief Executive: Christine Allen

- 4) Please provide a copy of any non cost oriented comparative assessment of the benefits of building on a clear site vs in Watford between October 2020 and today including clinical, access, environmental, employment, travel, health and wellbeing and any other metric used.
 - **Response:** Any comparisons that have been made are included in the strategic outline case which is available on the Trust's website.
- 5) Please provide evidence that the board of the trust have been provided with each of the above pieces of information in advance of their scheduled meeting on the 31st of May 2022 where they will review the October 2020 decision to not consider a clear site. **Response:** The board receives the information required to make decisions through the board papers which are available on the Trust's <u>website</u>.

In all cases If the information is already elsewhere, please indicate the specific website address to the particular document and the page number.

The Trust operates an internal complaints procedure in relation to Freedom of Information. If you are not satisfied with this response, you may request an internal review, please email: westherts.foi@nhs.net stating with which parts of the response you are not satisfied.

If you remain dissatisfied, you have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner for a determination on whether the Trust has complied with the requirements of the Freedom of Information Act. The Information Commissioner's contact details are: Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely

Freedom of Information Manager

Appendix 1

Properties ~

Size 26.6KB

Pages Words

Total Editing Time 10 Minutes

Title None
Tags None
Comments None

Related Dates

Last Modified 19/01/2022 19:17 Created 19/01/2022 19:09

Last Printed

Chair: Phil Townsend Chief Executive: Christine Allen